
 
Dear Friends of the Philharmonic,

Welcome to the 2016-17 Philharmonic season, our 30th Anniversary 
season.  We appreciate your attendance and support, whether you 
are a season ticketholder, an occasional attendee, or if this is your 
first time to experience the vibrant music of your Columbus Indiana 
Philharmonic.

Another great season has been planned for you--from our first 
concert featuring Sean Chen, to the Salute! concert, where the 
community gathers to celebrate and honor those who have served 
our great country.  We are so appreciative of the excellent quality 
our musicians bring to us with each concert and for the efforts of the 
many volunteers, the Notables, the staff and our financial sponsors, 
all of whom make our 30th anniversary season possible.

From its beginning in 1970, the Phil has become a critical part of 
our community, with its mission to involve the community musically 
in a variety of ways.  From our early years, the Phil has grown from 
15 dedicated board members, 1 part-time staff, 50 musicians, 20 
Notables, 50 season subscribers, with a budget of $60,000, to 
this 30th anniversary season, with 25 engaged community board 
members, 13 full and part-time staff members, 76 musicians, 52 
Notables, 570 season subscribers, a budget of $802,000, and a 
robust youth music education program.  

The Philharmonic continues to enjoy the great musical leadership 
of David Bowden, Music Director and Conductor.  We are also 
appreciative of the extraordinary administrative leadership of 
Margaret Powers, Executive Director, and the fine staff that serves 
our Philharmonic.  But none of what they do is possible without your 
support!  Thank you for being here and for your continued support of 

our other ventures, as well, including the Cabaret Series, Lobsterfest, 
and youth music events.

In our 29th year, the Phil was very fortunate to be the recipient 
of two exceptional gifts, allowing us to continue on the course 
of musical excellence.  The contribution from Enkei America of an 
exquisite Shigeru Kawai Concert Grand Piano and then in March 
of 2016 the gift of the Philharmonic building by Helen and Bob 
Haddad will allow the continuing legacy of the Philharmonic in this 
community.

The Board of Directors are here to serve you. Please let them know of 
any thoughts or comments you have about our programs or concerts.  
We continue to work each day as a Board, in conjunction with our 
musicians and staff, to bring the best musical experience to all of 
you.  

We wish to express our gratitude and thanks to retiring Board 
Treasurer extraordinaire, Terry Trautman, for his service to the Phil 
over the past 6 years.  We welcome incoming treasurer Joe Smith 
and remain confident that he will serve ably in the position that Terry 
leaves.  We also welcome new Board members Tracy Haddad, Jerry 
Pennington and Dale Guse, M.D.  We look forward to working with 
them as they bring fresh perspective to our work and a commitment 
to the Philharmonic we all love.

Sincerely,

Peter C. King
Peter C. King, Board President

Peter C. King
Board President
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Total Operating Revenue 	 $817,000
Total Operating Expense  	 $810,000
Net Operating Income  	 $7,000

For the fiscal year the Philharmonic 
recorded a record profit in the amount 
of $369,000. This was made possible by 
two major contributions that will greatly 
enhance the musical productions and 
programs offered by the Philharmonic for 
years to come. The first is the contribution 
of the Shigeru Kawai Concert Grand 
Piano given by Enkei America, Inc. The 
second is the contribution by Bob and 
Helen Haddad to the Philharmonic of the 
building that houses the Philharmonic 
offices. We are indeed grateful for these 
gifts and look forward to sharing both 
with the community as we go forward.

The operating results exclusive of these 
major contributions were steady and our 
cash balance has increased by $28,000 
from last year.

For the past year we budgeted and 
achieved operating revenue in excess 
of $817,000. Going forward with great 
anticipation coupled with new challenges, 
the board approved a budgeted revenue 
goal of $883,000, an increase of 10.2%. 
Again, we are exceedingly thankful for 
the continued support of the greater 
community as we endeavor to bring music 
that is enjoyable to our constituency and 
encourages the music education of our 
youth.

TREASURER’S REPORT
Fiscal Year 2015-2016 submitted by Terry Trautman
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Dear Philharmonic friends,

Several years ago, I communicated in our annual report 
that things were going very well at the Philharmonic. 
In fact, I stated that we seemed to be experiencing the 
beginnings of a renaissance with all the pieces coming 
into place for a significant increase in our educational 
activities, new artistic directions, and a surge of 
service to our community. Today we are witnessing 
that organizational expansion and flourishing in full 
measure.

Concerts with widely varying stylistic emphases receive 
cheering standing ovations, outstanding guest artists 
give great concerts but also invest in our community 
through visits to the hospital, Foundation for Youth, 
and schools; through master classes and speaking 
engagements; through downtown free concerts; and 
through being available to our musicians for mentoring 
and providing individual and corporate performance 
feedback. Our Cabaret at The Commons series is a 
huge hit and is helping us to reach out to additional 
demographics within our geographical region.

Our Music Education initiatives offer something for 
all ages. Our involvement in the lives of children who 
are on free and reduced lunch programs is especially 
impactful. We have programs collaborating with 
Foundation for Youth, Head Start, Bright Beginnings, 
Busy Bees, and every school in BCSC. We are making 
a difference!

We have a great staff. Our music educators are terrific. 
The musicians of the Philharmonic are extraordinary. 
We have a wonderful esprit de corps in our board 
generated by superb board leadership, a strong team/
committee structure with excellent leadership, and a 
large dedicated group of volunteers.

The state of our organization is as strong as it ever has 
been. We have cause to celebrate!

Sharing the joy of music,

David Bowden.
David Bowden, Music Director

David Bowden
MUSIC DIRECTOR AND CONDUCTOR

Bob and Helen Haddad  •  The J.Irwin Miller Family
Dick and Ruth Johnson  •  Mary Clark 

Sam Pentzer and Tom Vujovich of Pentzer Printing
The family of Robert and Betty Brown
Alice O’Beirne Curry  •  David Bowden

Rick and Alice Johnson  •  Jenny Johnson
Harry McCawley  •  The Republic

Vanessa Edwards  •  Ruth E. Dwyer

The Gold Baton Award
Each season, the Philharmonic honors an individual, family or business for exemplary  

commitment to the musical arts of the Columbus area. Past honorees include:

Individual commitment to a group effort – 
that is what makes a team work, a company 
work, a society work, a civilization work. 
                                        – Vince Lombardi
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Dear Friends,

What a phenomenal year for the Philharmonic!  Our 
Musical Journey this past year let us explore many 
musical styles in a variety of settings:

•  In the concert hall – beginning with Sylvia 
McNair’s beautiful renditions of Gershwin favorites 
and ending with Benjamin Hoffman’s thrilling 
performance of Beethoven’s Violin Concerto.

•  In school convocations – with Time for Three 
delivering their anti-bullying message while 
engaging students with their mastery of music 
genres from classical to bluegrass to pop.

•  At our Cabarets – showcasing a range of 
internationally known Broadway stars.

•  At summer camps – where children have a chance 
to explore both vocal and instrumental music, 
many of them for the first time.

We had much to celebrate as well:

•  The 20th Anniversary of the Columbus Indiana 
Children’s Choir, a collaboration between the 
Philharmonic and the Indianapolis Children’s Choir 
that continues to grow.

•  Enkei America’s amazing gift of a Shigeru Kawai 
Concert Grand Piano to the Philharmonic and the 
community.

•  The overwhelming generosity of Bob and Helen 
Haddad in donating to the Philharmonic the 
building in which our offices are housed.

As we enter our 30th Anniversary Season, we’re 
excited about the broad range of music education 
programs and musical performances being offered 
by your Columbus Indiana Philharmonic.  We look 
forward to having you join us.

Margaret Powers.
Margaret Powers, Executive Director

Columbus Indiana Children’s Choir (CICC)
CICC hosts two concerts and the Hoosier Hills Festival that includes 
Children’s Choirs from Ohio, Kentucky and southern Indiana. CICC sings 
with the Philharmonic Orchestra at the annual Christmas concert and 
performs at numerous other community events throughout the year.

Phil’s Family Fun Pass
The Philharmonic offers families an affordable way to attend 

concerts together with the Phil’s Family Fun Pass. For just $25 
annually, families pay $10 per adult and $5 per child to attend 
a concert and receive best seats available. That’s up to $60 in 
savings for a family of four to attend one concert and enjoy A 

Zone seats!
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Margaret Powers
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR



The Columbus Indiana Philharmonic is grateful for these pledges and donations to our Annual Fund Drive between 
8/1/2015 – 7/31/2016.  The financial support made by these individuals and organizations ensures that the 
Philharmonic can continue its tradition of excellence in providing concerts and music education programs that 
enhance Columbus’ reputation as a vibrant community dedicated to the arts.

2015-2016 
Contributors

BRAVO
$10,000+

Robert & Helen Haddad

ENCORE 
$7,500-$9,999

Marc A. Dissosway
  In Honor of David & Donna 
Bowden

GOLD BATON 
$5,000-$7,499

Ben & Pat Bush
James Green
  In Memory of Nancy Green
Drs. Dale & Linda Guse
Mark & Linda Pillar
Margaret Powers
Ralph Schumann
  In Memory of Nancy Schumann

SILVER CIRCLE 
$2,500-$4,999

Robert Crider
George and Catherine Shortle 
Foundation Trust
  In Memory of Catherine Shortle
Toots & Jim Henderson
Peter & Cathy King
Thomas & Marion Marshall
  In Memory of Robert J. & Elizabeth 
Marshall

Chuck & Janet VanNatta
Mary Jeanne & Ronald Wolf

CONDUCTOR’S CIRCLE 
$1,000-$2,499

Anonymous
David & Donna Bowden
  In Honor of our Parents, Donald & 
Ruth Sjaardema, Marshall & Phyllis 
Bowden

  In Honor of our Grandchildren 
Eliana, Katelyn & Christian

Roger & Janet Brinkman
Mary Ann Clark
  In Honor of Ruth Dwyer 

R. Richard & Lyndsay Cooley
Joe & Sher Cunningham
Tom & Mary Eckert
Michael Elwood
Edward and Mary Jean John Endow-
ment
Richard Eynon
David & Betty Gallagher

Mr. & Mrs. Jon Gehring
Gary & Kristy Gron
Owen & Annette Hungerford
Stan Jackson
Rick & Alice Johnson
Ann and Bill Jones
Robert Haddad, Jr.
Jean & Julius Lauderdale
Dan & Elli McElroy
Sylvia McNair
Brenda & Rick Merkel
Bob & Mary Orben
Dr. & Mrs. Larry Olson
Mr. & Mrs. Shell Parker
Dr. Richard Pitman
  In Memory of his sister Joan Birch

Beth Booth & William Poor
Kevin Preuss & Lisa Duret
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Rumsey
John & Donna Sasse
John & Nancy Sawin
Sherry Stark and David Tiede
Barry & Donna Turner
Tom & Sara Wood

BENEFACTOR 
$500-$999

Anonymous
  In Honor of Christy & Ken 
Langston 

Anonymous
Brad & Carole Arthur
Fr. Clem Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Edgell
Drs. David Hamilton & Sheryl Elston
Tracy & Kevin Embree
Troy & Cindy Forman
Shannon Forsell
Richard & Alice Gold
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Harmon
Matt & Theresa Hotek
Ann & Bill Jones
Tom Lego & Pam Wells-Lego
John & Liz Lipson
Richard & Susan Miller
Diane, Mary & Bob Moore
  In Honor of Diane Moore 

Dick & Nancy Nyers
Clyde & Lenora Parrott
Dr. Sorin Pusca
Keith & Joy Reising
Charlie & Suzie Rentschler
Mr. Eric Robbins
Theodosia Rush
Donald & Ruth Sjaardema
  In Honor of David and Donna 
Bowden

Bryan & Becky Swank

Shirley Todd
Terry & Linda Trautman
Sandy & Ron Zimmerman

SUSTAINER 
$250-$499

Patrick & Sharon Andrews
Curt & Michelle Aton
David & Bonnie Boatwright
Mr. & Mrs. R.M. Bowden
  In Honor of Donna Bowden

David & Elizabeth Clark
John & Louise Dorenbusch
David & Wilma Doup
Lia Elliott
  In Memory of Ella Conner 

Sandra Finkel
Joyce & Dick Fleck
David & Cindy Force
George family
James & Suellen Gillespie
Steven Hackman
  In Memory of Paul Hackman

Don & Dody Harvey
Robert & Cynthia Henrich
Laura M. Hurt
Thomas & Mary Kendrick
Roxie Kindelsperger
  In Memory of Kris Kindelsperger  

Dave & Barb Kromphardt
Janet & Roger Lang
Robert Lauderdale
John & Judy Lind
Larry & Lynn Lucas
Greg Marshall
Joseph Colin Martin
Michelle Martin
Don & Diane Michael
Will Miller & Lynne Maguire
John & Susan Nash
Mrs. George Newlin
Wayne Nyffeler
Susan Pickens & David Borcherding
Charles & Judy Richardson
Marilyn Richardson
Greg & Pam Schmelz
Hutch & Kevina Schumaker
G. Karen Shrode
  In Memory of Tom & Bea Shrode    

Suzanne & Dean Smith
Betty L. Tuttle
  In Honor of Genevieve “Jean” 
Piccione and Jean Piccione

Geoffrey & Adele Vincent
David & Ann Windley
Alex & Helen Yezerets

The Columbus Indiana Philharmonic is deeply grateful to the following individuals, corporations, 
foundations and government agencies for their exemplary support of the 2015-2016 concert 
season, music education programs and fundraising events.

BRAVO
$10,000+
Bob and Helen Haddad 
Columbus Regional Health
Haddad Foundation 
Indiana Arts Commission 
Johnson Ventures, Inc. 
Carl Marshall Reeves & Mildred Almen 
	 Reeves Foundation, Inc.
Old National Wealth Management 
The Republic 
United Way of Bartholomew County 

ENCORE 
$7,500+ 
Clarence E. and Inez R. Custer Foundation
Marshall and Beth Middendorf
Elizabeth R. and Walter C. Nugent Foundation

GOLD BATON 
$5,000+ 
Bartholomew County Commissioners 
Columbus Container, Inc. 
City of Columbus 
Joe and Sher Cunningham
Elwood Staffing 
Engelstad Wealth Advisors 
     Mike, Jodi and Steven Engelstad 
Enkei America 
Heritage Fund: The Community Foundation of 	
	 Bartholomew County 
Hilliard Lyons 
Reams Asset Management Company 
Southern Indiana Orthopedics 
Taylor Brothers 
Toyota Material Handling, U.S.A. 

SILVER CIRCLE
$2,500+
Coca-Cola Bottling Company 
Columbus Rotary Club
Dorel Juvenile 
Eynon Law Group
First Financial Bank 

Force Construction Company, Inc.
Franciscan Physician Network 
Jackson County Bank 
Lohmeyer Plumbing 
Lori Ellen Phillips 
Psi Iota Xi
Salin Bank
Shepherd Insurance
The Notables
Tilson 
Tobar, Inc. 

CONDUCTOR’S CIRCLE 
$1,000+ 
Analytical Engineering, Inc. 
Agresta, Storms & O’Leary 
Bartholomew County REMC 
Centerstone 
Century 21 Breeden Realtors 
Estep & Company 
Hazel Teegarden Foundation 
Impact Forge Group 
Kroot Corporation 
SIHO Insurance Services 
Hutch and Kevina Schumaker 
Toyota Industrial Equipment Mfg. 

BENEFACTOR
UP TO $999
African American Fund of Bartholomew County 
Automobile Diagnostics 
Blue & Co. 
Boyer Machine & Tool 
Chevrolet of Columbus 
Decatur Plastic Products
Forman Investment Services 
Griswold HomeCare
Hathaway-Myers and Myers-Reed Funeral 	
	 Chapel
LHP 
Sunright America 
Tom Pickett’s Music Center 
Warren Ward Associates 

2015-2016 
Sponsors & Partners

JCB Adventure Concert
Each year, thousands of area 3rd and 4th grade students explore the world of 
orchestral music at the JCB Adventure Concert. These concerts blend education 
and entertainment as students are introduced to instrument families and 
explore the way music changes lives.
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Jammin’ with the Phil  
(Right and Below)

The Phil’s mascot, Phil Harmonic, entertains  
and educates children at kidscommons and  

the Foundation for Youth with interactive  
and instructional music activities. Petting  

zoos are often the focus of his visits,  
providing children the opportunity to  

hold and play a variety of instruments.

Strings Camp (Above and Below)
Strings camp is a fun introduction to string instruments for 
beginners and those who have never played. Children enjoy 
group lessons, music games and theory, and outdoor craft 
activities. This week-long day camp welcomes string players 
of all levels.

Watch for more information on our 2016-17 events.

Sponsors:

www.TheCIP.org                                  Connect with us!                                812.376.2638                    5

Hutch & 
Kevina 

Schumaker

SPONSORS

• African American Fund
• City of Columbus
• Columbus Regional Health
• Elwood Staffing
• Joe and Sher Cunningham
• Lohmeyer Plumbing
• Lori Ellen Phillips

• Powers That Bee Quilting 
• Salin Bank
• Shepherd Insurance 
• Taylor Brothers 
• The Republic
• Toyota Material 		
  Handling U.S.A.

These 2015-16 Events
THANKS FOR SUPPORTING



Staff
Dr. David Bowden	 Music Director and Conductor
Vanessa Edwards	 Youth Orchestra Director

Production Manager
Donna Bowden	 Orchestra Manager
Logan Strawn	 Librarian & Assistant 
	 Orchestra Manager
Beth Booth Poor	 Choral Coordinator
Dianne Sprunger	 Choral Accompanist
Ruth Dwyer	 CICC Artistic Director
Camilla Gehring	 CICC Assistant Director
Deb Eikenbary	 CICC Coordinator
Jay Mosier	 Recording Engineer 
Dale Gaumer	 CD Production
Margaret Powers	 Executive Director
Katelyn Ice	 Marketing Director
Vanessa Edwards	 Education Director
Mark Pillar	 Resource Development Director
Barbara Kromphardt	 Ticketing Coordinator 
Ron Luther	 Finance Manager

Auditor 
Agresta, Storms & O’Leary

MISSION STATEMENT
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Officers
Peter C. King 
	 President
Sharon Andrews 
	 Vice President
Therese Copeland 
	 Secretary
Terry Trautman 
	 Treasurer
Directors
 Mary Clerkin Allard
Bonnie Boatwright
Roger Brinkman
R. Richard Cooley
Michael Engelstad
David D. Gallagher, M.D.
Camilla Gehring
Matthew T. Hotek
Stan Jackson
David Kromphardt
Pamela Lego
John C. McGinty, Jr.
Wayne Nyffeler
Gil Palmer

Eric Robbins
John Sasse
Caitlin Smith
Joe Smith
Terry Trautman
Warren Ward

Ex-Officio
David Bowden  
   	Music Director
Margaret Powers 
   	Executive Director
Beth Booth Poor 
   	Choral Coordinator

Board of Directors 2015-16

Jack Turner (1973-74) 
Barbara Garton (1974-75) 
Betty Brown (1975-76) 
Norm Leighty (1976-77) 
Jackie Murphy (1977-78) 
Sam Chizmar (1978-79) 
Curt DeClue (1979-80) 
Chuck VanNatta (1980-81) 
Gary Gron (1981-82) 
Susan Anderson (1982-83) 
Dan McKinley (1983-84) 
Phyllis Ryan (1984-85) 
Elizabeth Booth Poor (1985-86) 
Susan Ingmire (1986-87) 
Alice Curry (1987-89) 
William Poor (1989-91) 
Bob Kaspar (1991-93) 
Richard Stenner (1993-95, 1997-98) 
Barbara Kirr (1995-97) 
Jane Hoffmeister Repp (1998-2000) 
Kaye Ellen Connor (2000-02) 
Robert A. Orben (2002-03) 
Robert J. Williams Ph.D. (2003-04) 
Mark S. Elwood (2004-05) 
Judy Summerville (2005-06) 
Tom Hinshaw (2006-07)
Elizabeth Lipson (2007-08)
John Erickson (2008-09)
Tom Lego (2009-12)
Mark Pillar (2013-2015)

Past Presidents

The mission of the Columbus Indiana Philharmonic  
is to make music.

•	 We create performances in pursuit of the 
highest artistic achievement.

•	 We educate all ages in the joy of music.
•	 We advocate a life long interest and 

involvement in music.
• 	We perpetuate these activities by providing 

the resources needed to make them flourish.

Our vision is to enhance the quality of life in our 
community so that all citizens have the opportunity 
to be touched by live, high-quality music in a manner 
and style meaningful to them.

Our artistic policy is to present and teach a balance 
of the best orchestral, choral and chamber repertoire 
from all periods and styles, including all genres of 
American music and music of our time.

Philharmonic Youth 
Orchestra (PYO)

PYO provides an encouraging and 
challenging orchestral setting for 

middle and high school musicians. 
Philharmonic musicians conduct 

sectional rehearsals, coaching them 
on playing techniques and musical 

interpretations. PYO performs 
side-by-side with Philharmonic 
musicians, hosts an Invitational 

attended by orchestras from 
surrounding schools and plays for a 

variety of organizations each year.

Musicians  
in the Schools

Philharmonic musicians visit 
schools, playing their instruments, 
discussing their lives as musicians 

and answering questions from 
curious children. This is often just 
the introduction children need to 

pique their interest in learning  
to play an instrument.

Staff & Board Members


